
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING April 2017
Swearing in of newly elected town supervisors and officers.

The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held a closed session meeting on personnel issues at 6:30 pm regarding performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility under Wis. Stat. § 19.85(1)(c).   Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into closed session at 6:35 pm.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Vera Riley and Jeff Baylis approved.  Paul Correll was absent until 7:00 pm.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to close the closed session at 7:20 pm.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 

The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, April 10, 2017 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published and amended posted April 6, 2017 issues of the Mt. Horeb Mail and News-Sickle-Arrow and posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 30, 2017.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Treasurer Bonnie Krattinger and 13 citizens were present. Greg Hyer, Vera Riley, Jeff Baylis, Bonnie Krattiger and Nancy Meinholz were sworn in as Chairman, Supervisor #1 and #2, Treasurer and Clerk respectively.  The meeting was called to order at 7:33 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Jeff Baylis led the pledge of allegiance to our flag. 

Deputy Brooke Granger to present information on public safety.  Deputy Granger reported a total of 899 calls for 2016 in the township.  A question was asked as to what would be in the safety hazard category.  Safety hazard category would be a deer, tree, horse or other things in the road.  Only a couple of burglary calls.  The Board had requested more surveillance on Stagecoach Road due to speed limit change.  Deputy Granger offered to put a speed board on Stagecoach Road both on the County Road P to Highway 14 area and the upper Stagecoach Road area.   There have been more phone scams reported in the area also.  
Approval of the Minutes of the March 13 and March 15 Town Board Meetings   Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the March 13, 2017 minutes as corrected.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the March 15, 2017 minutes as corrected.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the March 31, 2017 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Vera Riley to approve the payment of invoices in the amount of $61,441.15.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  Brat Fest Memorial Bike Ride will take place on May 21, 2017.  Horribly Hilly Hundreds will be riding on June 17, 2017.   In last week’s election the Town had 355 voters participate out of 1,114 registered voters.    Chair:  Road Tour was conducted last week Friday.  A list of road work needs will be included in that portion of the meeting.  The County Board of Adjustment voted 4 to 1 sustaining the County position for Dettman project.  There is no authorized permit for that project.  Jeff Baylis announced in early May the Rosemary Garfoot Library will be having a book sale. 
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Ginny Dennis from NWDSS was here to thank the Board for their support of senior services and to announce a spaghetti dinner fundraiser on May 4.  Lunch will be served from 11:30 to 1:00 and dinner from 4:30 to 7:00 on that day.  There will also be a garage sale and bake sale during trout days.  Ginny Volunteers on Wednesdays and Fridays if you have any concerns and to please call.  Dan Frisch wondered about ditches on top of Stagecoach.  Some washout has been happening.  Mike Dubis gave an update on ATC lines.  He had emailed ATC to find out information on where the line maybe going.  ATC indicated they were about a month behind for naming properties to acquire.  Bob Goodwin gave an update regarding the new truck.  Some changes were made to the truck. Mainly Lakeside needed to lengthen the truck a little bit.  It will cost $300 to $400 more.   
Action on establishing or increasing fees for Class B Beer and Class C Wine license applications.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the fee for Class B Beer and Class C Wine licenses to be $100 each.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action/Discussion Appleberry Farm Class B Beer and Class C Wine license application.  Discussion in support of this operation is a dominantly agricultural business has been operated for 40 years with a CUP for the last 15 years.   As well as products sold of items produced on site, the business also sells related items not made on site.  Anne Herger had a question as to how the business will work to make sure underage persons are restricted from the sale of beer or wine.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Hyer to approve the application for a Class B Beer and Class C Wine license for Appleberry Farm with a restriction of only hard cider for carryout; possible restrictions if there are problems in the future on hours of operation.  Amendment to License motion was made so the license would be limited to sales starting May 1st and ending November 30th  and license is good through June 30, 2018.  License is subject to annual review.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Appointment of 2017 Board of Review Alternates Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to appoint Anne Herger as the 2017 Board of Review Alternate. All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Discussion/action on financing, special assessments, and final design related to Stagecoach Road improvements.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve MSA to get a final design to present to State/County.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action/Discussion — Proposed Quarry on West Mineral Point Road.  Discussion continued on the proposed quarry on W. Mineral Point Road.  The informational meeting basically informed residents the quarry will proceed to open.   Motion by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to allow MSA to do road borings to assist in establishing weight limits for up to $6,000 on W. Mineral Point Road and Garfoot Road.    All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Road Maintenance Work for 2017.  See attached list for road work needed.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to bid road work on attached list in order of priority.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Appointments to Fire and EMS District Boards Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to appoint Greg Hyer on the Cross Plains/Berry EMS District Board with Paul Correll as alternate for the year ending April 30, 2018.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Greg Haack to appoint Vera Riley, Greg Hyer and Paul Correll to represent the Town on the Cross on the Plains/Berry Fire District Board and for the year ending April 30, 2018.  Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll and Vera Riley approved.  Motion carried.  Motion Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to appoint Greg Haack to represent the Town of Cross Plains on the Mt. Horeb Fire District until the year ending April 30, 2019.
Discussion/Action on Mike Larson property at 3745 County Hwy P, to add an accessory building to that parcel.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the potential for an accessory building for Mike Larson at 3745 County Highway P by changing the zoning to R-1.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Ordinance 118 Recycling Ordinance.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Vera Riley to approve Ordinance 118 on recycling.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Amendment to Dane County Ordinance #83, 2016 regarding authorizing electronic signs in the A-1 Exclusive Agricultural District.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Vera Riley to approve the Sub 1 Amendment of the Dane County Ordinance #83 regarding electronic signs in other than the A-1 Exclusive Agricultural District.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Farmland Preservation Ordinance 119.  No action.
Action on Field Road Driveway access at 3828 Garfoot Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the driveway permit for field road access at 3828 Garfoot Road.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Field Road Driveway access near 8230 N Riley Road.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the driveway permit for field road access at 8230 N. Riley Road.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 10:26 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



